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Notes
New Board Orientation and Transition
Location: Sherry Watkins Home

2019 Officers
President – Sherry Watkins
President Elect – Kathy Bonafede
Past President – Cory Unruh
Secretary – Bonnie Sanderson
Treasurer – Harriet Haughton 

Luncheon graciously hosted by Sherry Watkins to welcome new BOD members and discuss transition of duties for 2019. Allison Church(2018 treasurer) transitioning information and materials to Harrier Haughton. April Hurley (2018 secretary) unable to attend but discussed responsibilities with Bonnie at last guild meeting. 

Questions and Discussion

Treasurer: Harriet has background in auditing and finance and had questions re: process of record keeping and steps needed to protect both the guild and the treasurer from potential liability problems. 
as long as it remains flexible. 
· Although the guild is a social organization and the rigor does not need to be as strict as other organizations, Harriet was encouraged to set up the record keeping process that she felt comfortable with and met at least the minimal requirements for our guild.
· Although the members at the last guild meeting voted to approve a raise in guild dues, questions were raised if this can proceed without a vote offered to the full membership.  
· There does need to be a change where at least 2 people who can sign checks (treasurer and president?) 
· A detailed budget is not defined each year, but it may be helpful to estimate anticipated income and expenditures within the different categories (Facilities, Program, Retreat, Charity & Comfort Quilts) to help guide decisions
Programs: There has been a substantial increase in the cost of nationally recognized speakers (travel, lodging, trunk show and/or workshop rates) and it is getting riskier to at least break even or as experienced recently, a financial loss. 
· Allison suggested the committee plans to target local/regional teachers to help defer travel costs.
· Before any national speakers are committed, it may be helpful to get confirmed number of attendees with payment prior to booking. 
· Kathy offered experiences with previous guilds that may be considered to increase involvement and recruitment of new members, such as:
· Are there small group “quilting bees” for special interest groups (applique, paper-piecing, charity quilts, etc.)? 
· Is it possible to have the Chamber available earlier, before meetings, for those who may want to quilt/work together?
· Should we plan a member “Quilt Studio Tour”? (September – unable to have our regular meeting place, so this may be a good time to plan). 
Retreat: Committee has already met and great plans are in the works!
Charity Quilts: This is an important and valued service of the guild. However, the current process is becoming a bit burdensome, especially with the storing of all the fabric, batting, and supplies. Suggestions are needed to help streamline, while still providing the service. Some ideas shared included: birthday month – donate a quilt, share orphan blocks or UFOs, schedule a separate group workshop (similar to last year, which was a success). etc. Kathy offered to help coordinate new ways to provide the service while keeping it more manageable for a guild our size.
Comfort Quilts: Cathy McVay coordinates efforts, need to connect with her to see what is needed to help support this effort.
Community Liaison: Committee Chair – vacant position. Those present were unclear if the quilts are still being placed in the library. Need to follow up with the person who has been coordinating this effort.

